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Catholic Diocese of Hong Kong
Summary Presentation at the Special Meeting of
Panel on Administration of Justice and Legal Services
on Monday, 20 November 2017
Re: Inter-departmental Working Group on Gender Recognition
Consultation Paper (Part 1)

The Catholic Diocese of Hong Kong (“the Church”) affirms the equal intrinsic worth and
dignity of everyone regardless of sex/gender.

Gender" is regarded by some people as a mere sociological construct, but it is in fact inseparable
from the inborn "biological sex”. Maleness and femaleness are not something which is or can
be “self-selected”, manipulated or altered at will. The Church is accordingly unable to accept
or support any gender recognition scheme that in effect not only contradicts this fundamental
principle but also compels others, under penalty of law, to recognise a person’s “self-selected”,
“preferred” or “re-assigned” sex whether following surgery or otherwise.

The Church believes that such legislation will not be in the public interest but is likely to have
consequences adversely affecting the well-being of individuals, families and society as a whole,
including in particular the rearing and education of children.

The Church is especially concerned with the welfare of children. The use of puberty-
suppressing hormones for those who are diagnosed with Gender Dysporia (“GD”), for example,
is particularly risky, since the intervention radically disrupts the normal sequence of physical
and psychological growth that occurs during adolescence and cannot simply be “reversed” if
there is a change of mind or the diagnosis should prove to be wrong.

The consequences of a gender recognition scheme if enacted would also include problems
arising from policies that affect, for example, the use of gender-specific amenities and facilities,
such as public toilets and shower-rooms, and participation in sex-specific sports, etc. which
deprive women of their sense of security, protection and fair competition.

Indeed, this type of gender recognition legislation, and the “gender ideology” likely to be
promoted by it, would have consequences extending right across the board, affecting not only
public institutions but also private entities and individuals. The possible consequences include
“reverse discrimination”, threats against freedom of religion and conscience, and/or the
autonomy of schools with regard to educational and other policies.

The Church will be making a detailed submission in response to the Government Inter-
Department Working Group on Gender Recognition by the extended submission deadline of
31t December 2017. The Church will continue to work with relevant parties to study these
issues as part of the search for concrete and just solutions that are in the public interest and
compassionate and ethical ways of providing care and protection for and of alleviating the
genuine plight of those (especially children) who are afflicted with GD (according to DSM-5
criteria) or Gender Identity Disorder (or “GID”, according to DSM-IV-TR).





